
      St. Joseph’s Parish, Grenfell 
     We sincerely acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, the Wiradjuri people   

          29th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 20 October 2024 
  Parish Priest:          Fr Jiss Sunny MS  Assistant Priest:   Fr Mark Ha 
           Office Hours:                   Friday  9.30 am  -  1.30 pm 
          Phone:   (02) 6382 2222  /   Fax: (02) 6382 2667 

              Office Address: Campbell St., (P.O. BOX 6) YOUNG  NSW  2594        
     
    Email:  young@cg.org.au    Web site:  www.cg.org.au/grenfell 
 

Parish Safeguarding Commitment: St Joseph’s Parish is committed to safeguarding and 
upholding the dignity and rights of all of our children and vulnerable people.  

If any parishioner has any concerns about the above, please email Fr Jiss or the Parish Office. 

 

 
MASS TIMES: 
 
SUNDAY:  8.00am Mass (2nd & 4th Sun) 
  8.00am Communion Service 
  (1st & 3rd and any 5th Sunday)
     
 
WED:      No Mass unless advised 
       
Note:  A Funeral Mass takes priority over Wednesday Mass 
      
 
RECONCILIATION:  Sunday (7.30am - 7.45am)  
     
BAPTISMS:   Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEDDINGS:   At least 6 months’ notice  
    
    Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES AT YOUNG AND BOOROWA 
 
YOUNG:   6.00pm (SAT) & 10.00am (SUN) 
BOOROWA:  5.00pm (SUN) 

 
ROSTERS FOR THIS WEEK: SUN. 20 OCT 2024 
              
PRESIDER:  Di Franks 
 
GOSP/REFL:  Di Franks 
 
ACOLYTE:   Greg Ewers 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Glenys O’Connor 
 
COUNTERS:  Mary Stokes 
    Julie Condon 
 

Prayers are requested for Leslie King, Jonah Mills, Terry Carroll, 
Martin Stait (Grandson of Mary Galvin), Fran Harveyson, Bill 
Mainwaring, Jennifer Sullivan (Sister of Bill Mainwaring) & Shirley 
Cassidy (Sister of Mary Galvin) who are not well at the moment. 

GRENFELL FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 
 

As the death of a loved one can be a very stressful time,  
we have support in place if you need it.  

 
Please contact Di Franks (6343-2230 or  

0418 619-740) or Mary Moffitt (6343-1575 or  
0419 440-692) if you or your family would like  

assistance with funeral preparation arrangements.  

PLEASE EMAIL ANY MESSAGES FOR THE BULLETIN TO ST 
MARY’S PARISH OFFICE NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY, AS 
THIS IS THE CLOSE OFF  TIME FOR ALL ENTRIES. THANKS. 

RECENTLY DECEASED:     Marie Keir, Fr Peter Gannon 

 
ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK: SUN. 27 OCT 2024 
              
ACOLYTE:   Nev Stokes 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Phillipa Baker 
 
COUNTERS:  Julie Finn 
    Julie Condon 
 
CLEANING:  Betty Penrose, Loy Best, 
    Bernadette Dykhoff 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS-(30thSundayinOrdTi) 
 
Jer 31: 7-9;   Heb 5: 1-6;   Mk 10: 46-52 

2025 COLUMBAN CALENDARS ORDERS 
 

We have received our order of Columban  
Calendars for 2025.   

If anyone would like to purchase a beautiful  
Calendar for yourself or as a gift for someone, 

please  write your details on the sheet located on  
the bench at the back of the church or come  

to the office and pick one up in Young. 
 

Cost is $11-00. 
 

ST JOSEPH’S PARISH STREET STALL 
 
The Parish Street stall will be held Friday,  
25th October and Saturday, 26th October. 
 
Volunteers are required to assist on both days.  
Donations of quality goods, books, cakes, slices, 
jams, pickles, produce etc greatly appreciated. 
 
If you are able to assist, please contact 
Deidre Carroll on (0403) 480-729 so 
that a roster may be drawn up. 

CATHOLIC MISSION SUNDAY, 20TH OCTOBER 
 

 Today, Sunday, 20th October 2024 is Mission  
Sunday when the Church commemorates the work of  

missionaries around the world.   
Catholic Mission will be holding its Annual Parish Appeal to 
help support its work. This year there is a particular focus on 
the work of the Church in Mongolia in providing health and 

education services. 
  

Envelopes will be available for cash or credit card donations. 

MASS/LUNCH AFTER ORDINATION 
 

We are delighted to invite you to a Thanksgiving Mass  
celebrated by Fr. Mark Ha on Sunday, 20th October at 
10:00am at St. Mary’s Church. 
 
Following the Mass, please join us for refreshments in honour 
of Fr. Mark at the Parish Centre, beginning at 11:00am.       
… (Note change of venue and time)... 
 
We would love to make this a true community  
celebration.  
 
Your generous contributions will help us create a beautiful 
and abundant spread to enjoy together in thanksgiving for 
Fr. Mark’s Ordination. 

MARIAN PROCESSION 
 
Date: Sunday, October  27, 2024, Place: Star ts at 11 AM,  
Anglican Cathedral of St Saviours, Goulburn  
Reconciliation: Sts Peter  and Paul’s Old Cathedral &  
Our Lady of Mercy Chapel, 12:30 – 1:30 PM  
Mass: 2:00 PM at Sts Peter  and Paul’s Old Cathedral,  
celebrated by Archbishop Christopher Prowse. Includes  
installation of a reliquary with relics of Sts Peter and Paul,  
St Brigid, St Charbel, and St Therese of Lisieux.  
Youth Rally: Right after  the Rosary Procession  
Date: Sunday, October  27, 2024 Place: St Saviour ’s  
Anglican Cathedral Hall Includes: Food, entertainment, and  
guest speaker . Contact: Diane Green or Heather Moss:  
Goulburn@cg.org.au | Phone: 0403 631 797.  
Christopher Gilroy: christopher.gilroy@cg.org.au 

menALIVE GROUP 
 

Inviting all MEN of St Mary’s Parish who would be  
interested in joining this social group for morning tea 

on a monthly basis. 
 

A great way of getting to know each other in a friendly, 
relaxed and informal way. 

 
No commitments or strings attached. 

 
Anyone interested, please leave your name and phone 

number on the list at the back of the Church or contact 
Judy on (0427) 436-367. 

 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
I am delighted to share the wonderful news that we have a 
newly ordained priest joining us. We give thanks to God for 
the precious gift of priesthood. I know many of you faithfully 
support and assist our priests, and your dedication is truly a 
blessing. 
 
It is with joy that I introduce Fr. Mark Ha, who will be with 
us until Christmas. Following this, he will take on the role of 
Assistant Priest at Corpus Christi in Gowrie. During his time 
with us, Fr. Mark will gladly assist with our Masses, and we 
are fortunate to have him. 
 

I am pleased to inform you that Grenfell will continue 
to have Sunday Masses during this period. However, 
after December, we will return to our usual schedule of 
rostered Masses. 
 
Thank you all for your constant support and for being an 
integral part of our parish community. May God’s blessings 
be upon you always. 
 
With gratitude and prayers,   
Fr. Jiss 

All Souls Day Mass –  Saturday, 2nd November 2024 
 

Mass for All Souls Day will be celebrated at Young on  
Saturday, 2nd November at 8:30am in the Church, and at  

St. Patrick’s Church in Boorowa at 8:30am.  
 

Grenfell will observe All Souls Day with a Mass on Sunday,  
3rd November at 8:00am.   

 
All are welcome. 

God's Word 2025: Daily Reflections Liturgical Diary 
 

We are about to make an order for the 
God’s Word 2025: Daily Reflections  
Liturgical Diaries. Cost is $20-00 each. 

 
If you are interested in purchasing  
one of these beautiful books for yourself 
or as a gift, please leave  your name  
and number on the list at the back  
of the church. 

BUS TRIP 
 

For those who chose to go to Mark’s Ordination in Canberra 
by coach on Thursday night, we must say it proved to be an 
enjoyable experience filled with much fun, laughter, chatter 

and we even had time to pray. 
 

A big thank you to Steve, our driver from Cowra and it was 
good for us all to be together on the journey. 

 
For anyone that missed attending or viewing this special  

celebration by livestream, please see the link below to have a 
look online at your leisure. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uMCipliN39I 

mailto:Goulburn@cg.org.au
mailto:christopher.gilroy@cg.org.au

